TO:
Members of PWD
From:  KS Mongwaketse


TEED Directorate

BRIEF REPORT IN RELATION TO THE DISABILITY FORUM LAUNCH HELD ON 25th November 2011 AT PRETORIA CAMPUS
The Directorate of Transformation, Employment Equity & Diversity (TEED) has launched for the first time in the history of the institution, People with Disability Forum. The above event finally took place at the Pavilion stadium on the date indicated above, with the subtheme:  Together for a better world for all, including persons with disabilities in development; this initiative’s aims are to sensitize TUT community to come up with ways to accommodate people with disabilities.  Speakers from various formations attended the occasion which was partly sponsored by Advance Office for T-Shirts, and TEED. 
The following persons took part in the programme both external and internal speakers embraced the occasion;

Mr Tsotetsi was the programme director and did a splendid job representing PWF. 
· Mr Jason Mazaham, an Access Officer at the National Council for Persons with Disabilities in South Africa (NCPPSA), in his main address said that institution should strive for universal designs that are barrier-free,” small changes such as talking lifts and power-mats make a huge difference to people with disabilities”
· Mr Edwin Rihlamvu, from Debttec Recoveries, a firm specializing in debt recovery which recruits, trains and employs people with disabilities, said legislation concerning issues of people with disabilities was poor and implementation very weak.  He challenges the business sector and institutions of higher learning to come up with means and methods to make life better for those who are living with disabilities.  

The Key note address was given by Dr S Moodley, Chairperson HEDSA/ Disability Services at UNISA (Delivered a speech on the UN and all member states commitment to equity and equality with special reference to people with disabilities. He outlined the history on conventions focusing on people with disabilities mentioning that - The International Year of Disabled Persons 1981, United Nations Decade of Disabled Persons 1983-1992. He then concluded by focusing of South Africa’s current performance as an active role player. 

· Mr Dirk Venter from deaf friendly company volunteered to provide a sign language translation for free, Mr Z Mbeki from NCPPSA informed audience that he is responsible for student with disabilities placement and gave his details for further engagement.
A message of support was also delivered by our internal stakeholders: Dr E van Heerden, Director Student Disability Unit, and Mr Chaka Croukamp (Director: Sports and Recreation) as well as Mr E Moganedi from Central SRC. Entertaining the audience was Itireleng Live Band and other members from institutions supporting the event.
·  All participants who attended the event were given T-shirts with message of the day (“The only disability in life is a bad attitude”- Scott Hamilton.
The TEED Office would like to thank each and every one who participated in this history making the event, without them the event could not have been a success.  Photo gallery folder is hereby attached. 
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